
Report of Pastor for Engagement  

Pastor Liz Frey  

March 2022  

Funeral  

June Roberto on Friday, February 4, 2022  

Harry O’Donnell on Saturday, February 12, 2022  

Baptism  

Parker Renee Marrs, child of Allan and Emily Marrs on Sunday, February 20, 2022 

Podcast 

We recorded two great podcasts in February: one with two couples who have been married for 

over 50 years and one with our Director of Communications, Stephanie Maurer. They were very 

different conversations, but (in my opinion) the best episodes we’ve recorded so far.  

Creative Worship – February 2  

The staff met in February to finalize our Lent and Easter plans, and we planned the season of 

Easter.  

Covid-19 Task Force Meeting – February 15  

The task force met to discuss any possible changes to our Covid-19 policies. We decided to 

remove the signs that encourage masks in the building.  

New Members  

We welcomed 20 new members on February 5-6. This is a wonderful and diverse group of folks. 

Additionally, I have made updating our new member class a goal for 2022 as a part of the 

strategic plan. I’ve begun the work to revamp our class, beginning with building a team to 

welcome new members to Trinity. During the last week of February, with the help of Stephanie 

Maurer and Tom Notestine, I wrote a letter to some of our newest members. Many of these 

new members joined just before the beginning of the pandemic and the goal of this letter was 

to rebuild their connection with Trinity.  

Conference Meeting – February 17  

The Cumberland Conference (our conference) met for our monthly meeting at St. Stephen’s in 

New Kingstown.  

Worship Team Meeting – February 16  



We met for our quarterly meeting to discuss our volunteer needs and the plans for Lent, Holy 

Week, and Easter. We also discussed communion distribution and who might be the next team 

facilitator. We are so grateful for the wonderful leadership of our outgoing facilitator, Jane 

Killian.  

Missions and Community Outreach Ministries – February 2 and 15  

Both teams met in February to prepare for 2022. The Missions team discussed our new 

missionary sponsorship as well as plans for events this year. The Community Outreach 

Ministries team discussed the needs of some of our ministry partners in the community as well 

as plans for 2022 events.  

Vacation – February 24-27  

I also took a short vacation to celebrate my best friend, who is getting married in May. I 

traveled to North Carolina for the weekend.  

 


